

SGA Resolution No. 2-09-S

A resolution requiring the SGA webpage to be updated more frequently

Whereas: The most recent piece of legislation listed on the Legislation webpage was passed in the fall of 2007.

Whereas: MTSU students have a right to know what bills and resolutions have passed.

Whereas: The SGA should foster an atmosphere of transparency, openness, and communication with the student body.

Whereas: Students also should have up-to-date contact information of the Senators representing them in the SGA.

Whereas: The last newsletter released was from February of 2008.

THEREFORE, LET IT BE RESOLVED BY THE 71st CONGRESS OF THE STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION OF MTSU THAT:

Section 1: The Legislation page be updated within one (1) week of passed legislation from the Senate floor,

Section 2: The chair of the Public Relations committee will be responsible for getting the legislation to Vicki Sargent.

Section 3: The Senate webpage with Senators' email be updated at the beginning of every semester, and to appoint a member of the Public Relations committee to do so.

Section 4: Appoint a member of the Public Relations committee to release the SGA newsletter to the Newsroom page once a month.

Sponsored by: Senator Ashby

Speaker of the Senate

Brokn M

SGA President

VP of Student Affairs

Office of the Vice President for Student Affairs and Vice Provost for Enrollment and Academic Services

MTSU P.O. Box 30 212 Keathley University Center Middle Tennessee State University Murfreesboro, Tennessee 37132 (615) 898-2440



TO: Ms. Sondra Wilson

SGA President

FROM: Debra Sells, Ed.D.

Vice President for Student Affairs and

Vice Provost for Enrollment and Academic Services

RE: SGA Resolution 2-09-S

DATE: March 17, 2009

I have reviewed the attached Senate legislation, Resolution 2-09-S, and herewith note my approval of the same. The legislation requires that the chair of the Public Relations Committee be responsible for overseeing the timely update of the SGA website as it relates to legislation passed by the Senate. Additionally, the legislation requires that a member of the Public Relations Committee be responsible for insuring that senator contact information is up-to-date and accurate and that the SGA Newsletter be regularly added to the site. I believe these are excellent ways to keep the students at MTSU informed about the workings of the SGA.

Cc: Ms. Sondra Wilson

Mr. Brandon McNary

Ms. Jamie Boyd

Mr. Mark Murphy

Dr. Gene Fitch